DEAR FANS,

AS A BAND, WE HAVE STRIVED FOR OUR MUSIC TO BE A REFUGE...INCLUSIVE OF ALL. WE'VE WATCHED AND LISTENED MORE THAN EVER THESE LAST FEW WEEKS, AND OUR HEARTS HAVE BEEN STIRRED WITH CONVICTION, OUR EYES OPENED WIDE TO THE INJUSTICES, INEQUALITY AND BIASES BLACK WOMEN AND MEN HAVE ALWAYS FACED AND CONTINUE TO FACE EVERYDAY. NOW, BLINDSPOTS WE DIDN'T EVEN KNOW EXISTED HAVE BEEN REVEALED.

AFTER MUCH PERSONAL REFLECTION, BAND DISCUSSION, PRAYER AND MANY HONEST CONVERSATIONS WITH SOME OF OUR CLOSEST BLACK FRIENDS AND COLLEAGUES, WE HAVE DECIDED TO DROP THE WORD "ANTEBELLUM" FROM OUR NAME AND MOVE FORWARD AS LADY A, THE NICKNAME OUR FANS GAVE US ALMOST FROM THE START.

WHEN WE SET OUT TOGETHER ALMOST 14 YEARS AGO, WE NAMED OUR BAND AFTER THE SOUTHERN "ANTEBELLUM" STYLE HOME WHERE WE TOOK OUR FIRST PHOTOS. AS MUSICIANS, IT REMINDED US OF ALL THE MUSIC BORN IN THE SOUTH THAT INFLUENCED US...SOUTHERN ROCK, BLUES, R&B, GOSPEL AND OF COURSE COUNTRY. BUT WE ARE REGRETFUL AND EMBARRASSED TO SAY THAT WE DID NOT TAKE INTO ACCOUNT THE ASSOCIATIONS THAT WEIGH DOWN THIS WORD REFERRING TO THE PERIOD OF HISTORY BEFORE THE CIVIL WAR, WHICH INCLUDES SLAVERY. WE ARE DEEPLY SORRY FOR THE HURT THIS HAS CAUSED AND FOR ANYONE WHO HAS FELT UNSAFE, UNSEEN OR UNVALUED. CAUSING PAIN WAS NEVER OUR HEARTS' INTENTION, BUT IT DOESN'T CHANGE THE FACT THAT INDEED, IT DID JUST THAT. SO TODAY, WE SPEAK UP AND MAKE A CHANGE. WE HOPE YOU WILL DIG IN AND JOIN US.

WE UNDERSTAND THAT MANY OF YOU MAY ASK THE QUESTION "WHY HAVE YOU NOT MADE THIS CHANGE UNTIL NOW?" THE ANSWER IS THAT WE CAN MAKE NO EXCUSE FOR OUR LATENESS TO THIS REALIZATION. WHAT WE CAN DO IS ACKNOWLEDGE IT, TURN FROM IT AND TAKE ACTION.

WE FEEL LIKE WE HAVE BEEN AWAKENED, BUT THIS IS JUST ONE STEP. THERE ARE COUNTLESS MORE THAT NEED TO BE TAKEN. WE WANT TO DO BETTER. WE ARE COMMITTED TO EXAMINING OUR INDIVIDUAL AND COLLECTIVE IMPACT AND MAKING THE NECESSARY CHANGES TO PRACTICE ANTIRACISM. WE WILL CONTINUE TO EDUCATE OURSELVES, HAVE HARD CONVERSATIONS AND SEARCH THE PARTS OF OUR HEARTS THAT NEED PRUNING—TO GROW INTO BETTER HUMANS, BETTER NEIGHBORS. OUR NEXT OUTWARD STEP WILL BE A DONATION TO THE EQUAL JUSTICE INITIATIVE THROUGH LADYAID. OUR PRAYER IS THAT IF WE LEAD BY EXAMPLE...WITH HUMILITY, LOVE, EMPATHY AND ACTION...WE CAN BE BETTER ALLIES TO THOSE SUFFERING FROM SPOKEN AND UNSPOKEN INJUSTICES, WHILE INFLUENCING OUR CHILDREN AND GENERATIONS TO COME.

LOVE,

LADY A HILLARY, CHARLES & DAVE

